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Paula Williams

Community Relations – South East Route

Network Rail

9 April 2019

BY EMAIL

Dear Paula

Angerstein Foot Crossing Closure

Your letter dated 27th March 2019, but distributed on 5th April 2019, has been raised with the Greenwich Line Users’ Group, which speaks for passengers using stations on the Greenwich Line, including Westcombe Park.  The Users’ Group wishes to register its formal objection to the closure of this foot crossing.

Passengers who use Westcombe Park station and who live in the Fairthorn Road/Gurdon Road area, and on the new Victoria Way development, use the footbridge over the A102 and this foot crossing as a convenient and quick way to walk to/from the station. This crossing is well used, as people who live in the Westcombe Park area also use it when walking to the retail park at Charlton. Closure will cause a great deal of inconvenience and force pedestrians to use the busy Woolwich Road instead.

The crossing is a right of way that has existed since before the railway was opened in October 1852, originally for Combe Farm workers. It is one of only two such crossings in London, and Royal Greenwich Council has recognised it as an important part of Greenwich’s heritage by placing it on its Local Heritage List. The aim of the list is to preserve features of interest. It is described on the list as a “characterful, time-honoured locally valued feature”. Its significance is described as a “rare survival of a historic pedestrian route over a freight railway, still in use by residents for its original purpose – to avoid Woolwich Road – and as a route to Westcombe Park station.”
Any proposal to close it should, in our view, have been subject to a much longer and wider consultation involving residents on both sides of the railway. We do not doubt the necessity of improvement works on the line itself, but see no reason to close the crossing. There are only a few freight trains each day and no safety issues have ever arisen as far as we are aware. Trains are travelling at 5mph and there are good sightlines. At the very least, some kind of crossing should be retained and if a foot crossing is not possible then an alternative should be provided.
The Users’ Group asks that this closure be deferred pending a full consultation in the way we have described.

Yours sincerely

Mike Sparham

Convenor
GLUG
email: m.sparham@sky.com

